MINUTES OF MEETING OF TOWN COUNCIL
TOWN OF BREMEN, INDIANA
September 27, 2021

The Town Council of the Town of Bremen, Indiana, met in regular session at 4:30 p.m.
on Monday, September 27, 2021, at the Bremen Town Hall pursuant to notice
previously published. Council members James Leeper, Mike Leman and William
Daily were present. Also present were Trend Weldy, Director of Operations; Jay
Stoneburner, Superintendent of the Electric Department; Alex Mikel, Superintendent
of the Water Department; Chief Brad Kile, Police Department; Austin Langdon,
Superintendent of the Street Department; Matt Cunningham, Superintendent of the
Wastewater Department; Brian Main, Superintendent of the Park Department; Janet
Anglemyer, Clerk-Treasurer; and Anthony Wagner, Town Attorney.

MINUTES: Mr. Daily made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 13,
2021 meeting, which was seconded by Mr. Leman and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0
nays.

CLERK-TREASURER: Ms. Anglemyer submitted the docket of claims without
amendment; Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the docket as submitted, which was
seconded Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays. Ms. Anglemyer then asked
the Council to approve Ordinance 13-2021, regarding the 2022 budget on third reading.
Mr. Leman made a motion to approve Ordinance 13-2021 on third reading, which was
seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays. Ms. Anglemyer also
presented Ordinance 14-2021, for changes to the yard sprinkler metering billing
process, for second and third reading. Mr. Leman made a motion to approve Ordinance
14-2021 on second and third reading, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by
a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays. Ms. Anglemyer noted that the State Board of Accounts audit
had been completed earlier that day.

TOWN ATTORNEY: Mr. Wagner and Mr. Weldy presented Resolution 2021-18,
regarding the approval of an updated American Disability Act Compliance Plan. The
Council discussed the updated plan with Mr. Weldy and Mr. Wagner. Mr. Leman made
a motion to approve Resolution 2021-18, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried
by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: Anna Salazar appeared before the Council and asked about
a table that appeared in front of her restaurant. Mr. Weldy explained that he did not
know where the table had come from but that the Town had not placed it here, and that
as far as he was concerned she do with it whatever she liked.

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS: Mr. Weldy told the Council that the Oktoberfest
event had gone well at the park location. He also told the Council that the school would
be running a manufacturing day that would allow students to circulate through local
businesses as well as several Town Departments to see how they operate on October
13, 2021. He also reminded the Council to change the next regular meeting date to
October 12, to account for Columbus Day.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:

Mr. Stoneburner had no new information to report on behalf of the Electric Department.
Mr. Mikel had no new information to report on behalf of the Water Department.
Chief Kile asked the Council to set the Trick-Or-Treat times for the Town, and the

Council selected Saturday, October 30, 2021 from 5-7 p.m. Chief Kile then asked for
permission to close the 600 block of East Maple Street from Thursday, September 30







through Saturday, October 2 for an auction. Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the
street closure, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays.
Chief Kile requested permission to promote Pedro Lopez to first-class patrolman
effective September 27, 2021; Mr. Daily made a motion to promote Officer Lopez to
first-class patrolman effective September 27, 2021, which was seconded by Mr. Leman
and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays.

Mr. Langdon had no new information to report on behalf of the Street Department.

Mr. Cunningham had no new information to report on behalf of the Wastewater
Department.

Mr. Main told the Council that the park would be entering into the annual Holy Walk
lease shortly, but the dates had not yet been selected.

Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the Department Head Reports as submitted,
which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays.

COUNCIL COMMENTS: Mr. Daily asked for an update regarding cyber security
improvements, and Mr. Wagner explained that he had made a contact with a third-party
contractor and would be setting up a meeting for Mr. Weldy and Ms. Anglemyer in the
near future.

ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Leman made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was
seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays.
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